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      Corpus Christi Sunday              June 3, 2018   
 
    

 

 Mass Intentions 
 

June 4 – 10, 2018 
Tuesday, June 5 – 7:00 p.m. 
+Lily Zister – MA & Bill Zister 
  
Wednesday, June 6 – 8:30 a.m. 
+John Forthuber – Helene Meier 
 
Thursday, June 7 – 8:30 a.m. 
 
 Friday, June 8 – 8:30 a.m. 
 
Saturday, June 9 – 9:00 a.m. 
 
Saturday, June 9 – 5:00 p.m. 
+Leona Grobe – Peter Grobe 
+Kay & Geoff Cranham – Mary Skura & Family 
 
Sunday, June 10 - 10:00 a.m.  
Mass for the People of St. Teresa Parish 
 

Prayer Network:   
For those not on the internet there is an envelope on 
the bulletin board at the main entrance marked 
‘PRAYER NETWORK’.  Please take a copy of the 
prayer intentions inside this envelope and pray for 
fellow parishioners. 
 

 Hospitals and Privacy Laws: 
Because of privacy laws, hospitals do not notify us 
when parishioners are admitted. If someone in your 
family is admitted to hospital and you want the Parish 
Office to know, please call and tell us. Many 
hospitals, Catholic or not, have a priest assigned to 
visit the Catholic patients and bring them 
Communion, but the family must tell the admittance 
office of their wish for a clergy visit. 
 
Stewardship Report 
May 20, 2018 
Sunday Envelopes………………..........$1,831.00 
Loose……….……………..........................198.00 
 

 Bingo 
Matinee on Saturday, June 9th from 1:00 – 3:00 
p.m. at the Charities Bingo Hall, 510 Krug Street, 
Kitchener.  To assist with this fundraiser for our 
parish, please call the office:  519-743-4525. 

 Euchre Results 
Most Lone Hands:  Lucy Hart 
High Score:  Betty Julien-Skinner 
Low Score:  Erma Williams 
1st Draw:  John Lawler/2nd Draw: Chris Henneby 
 
Next Euchre Night will be Friday, June 8th in the 
church hall. 
 
Diocese of Hamilton Prayer Calendar 2018 
Monday, June 4 – Rev. Msgr. Raymond Modeski 
Tuesday, June 5 – Rev. Anthony Ciavarro 
Wednesday, June 6 – Chancery Staff 
Thursday, June 7 – Rev. Ronald Hodara 
Friday, June 8 – Rev. Ed Henhoeffer 
Saturday, June 9 – Rev. Jacek Kryn 
Sunday, June 10 – Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
St. Teresa Catholic Women’s League Year-
End Potluck, Tuesday, June 12th - Mass at 5:00 
p.m. followed by dinner at 6:00 p.m. in the Parish 
Hall. Our guest speaker will be Paul Rouleau (his 
family are parishioners of our parish).  He is a full-
time missionary with an organization called 
‘Catholic Christian Outreach’. CCO is a movement 
that is dedicated to evangelization and renewing the 
world by helping students.  He gets to help students 
on campuses across Canada rediscover their faith and 
grow as leaders.  All members and their families are 
encouraged to come.  Bring your favorite dish. 
 
Counters Needed 
We are in need of two new volunteers to count the 
collection after Mass on Sunday’s, only once a 
month.  It would only be 1 hour out of your Sunday.    
If you are able to help us out, please call Ann in the 
church office at 519-743-4525. 
 
3rd Annual Spring Bottle Drive on Saturday, 
June 9th from 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. at St. Teresa School,  
270 Edwin St., Kitchener school parking lot. This is 
not a school sponsored fundraising event but ALL 
PROCEEDS WILL BE DONATED TO ST. 
TERESA SCHOOL.  Two ways to participate are:  
You can drop off the bottles/cans (pre-sorting & 
crushing cans 100/bag would be greatly appreciated)   
Or  bring one cheque made out to ‘Waterloo Region 
Catholic Schools Foundation" for a tax receipt. 
 

Message from Bishop Crosby 
His Excellency Bishop Crosby recently announced a 
planning study, which is now under way, to help the 
Diocese evaluate the merits of a Diocesan capital 
campaign. This campaign will involve each of our 
Parishes. The proposed goals focus centrally on Parish 
life, but will also help enhance several Diocesan 
ministries important to parishioners. The Diocese 
wants to hear from as many parishioners as possible as 
they evaluate their proposed campaign plan. Your 
feedback will be critical to the success of this effort. 
Further details of the proposed goals of the campaign 
and opportunities for you to give feedback will be 
shared in the coming weeks. 
 
Seeing the Word Session  
You are invited to ignite your spiritual imagination, 
praying with The Saint John’s Bible, using the method 
of visio divina (“divine seeing”), to prayerfully reflect 
upon Scripture. The session running from 1:30-3:30 
p.m. on Thursday, June 7th will focus on Elisha and 
the Six Miracles. Anyone interested in attending may 
contact Anthony De Feo at the Liturgy Office at 905-
528-7988, ext. 2236. 
 
St. Teresa of Avila’s 29th Annual Garden Party 
 being held on Friday, June 8th at St. Teresa of Avila 
Church. 19 Flamingo Drive, Elmira.  Enjoy our 
Community BBQ in the hall from 5:00 p.m. – 8:00 
p.m., an Outdoor Snack Booth with chips, soft drinks, 
fresh made popcorn and candy.  Lots of fun for young 
and old - bingo, penny table, silent auction, bouncies, 
tombola, video games, inside and outside activities, 
play area for children 5 and under and much more.  
This year we also have Books for Sale as well.  Come 
and enjoy an evening of food and fellowship.  Fun 
starts at 5:00 p.m. and ends with fireworks at 9:30 p.m.  
All are welcome! 
 
Marian Pilgrimage Days 
In honour of our Lady of Fatima, breakfast for Men and 
Boys, Uncles, Grandpas, Cousins also invited! On 
Saturday, June 9th at 8:00 a.m. at St. Thomas the 
Apostle, 715 Centre Road, Waterdown. Our guest 
speaker will be Mr. Francis Doyle, Director of 
Stewardship and Development for the Diocese of 
Hamilton. He will be speaking about what it means to 
be a man and a father in the Church today; how to grow 
in holiness in the vocation of fatherhood and how to 
lead our sons to be Christian men. Breakfast will be 
served! 

Body and Blood of Christ 
Receiving Eucharist is a real sign of unity in our Church. 
God nourishes us with the “Bread from Heaven” if we 
have ordained priests to celebrate the Liturgy. If you feel 
the inclination to be a priest, religious, or permanent 
deacon, contact:  Fr. Michael King, Vocation Director, 
Diocese of Hamilton: 905-528-7988 x2246 
vocations@hamiltondiocese.com or                                          
www.HamiltonVocations.com 
 
Diocesan Wedding Anniversary Mass 
Are you celebrating your 25th, 40th, 50th or 60th, or 60+ 
Wedding Anniversary in the year 2018?  On Sunday, 
June 10th, at 1:30 p.m., Bishop Douglas Crosby will 
celebrate the Diocesan Wedding Anniversary Mass at the 
Cathedral Basilica of Christ the King in Hamilton.  (Space 
allows room for Anniversary couples only - those married 
60 years or more may bring 1 guest if assistance is 
required). 
 
Knights of Columbus Car Show – Maryhill Heritage 
Community Centre Complex -  Saturday, June 16th,  
11 a.m. to 4 p.m.  Wheel chair accessible.  Air conditioned 
area for your comfort.  Free admission for all.    No pets 
allowed please.  People’s Choice award.   BBQ food and 
raffles.  Live music and refreshments.  All funds to local 
charities.  Sponsored by the Maryhill Knights of 
Columbus.  For more information call Doug 519-648-
2939. 
 
Baby Bottle Campaign 
St. Teresa Parish is proud to participate in the baby bottle 
campaign in support of Marillac Place.  If you have not 
taken one yet please do so.  Fill it with your spare change 
(bills and cheques never refused) and return it on 
Father’s Day, June 18th.  Marillac Place relies heavily 
on the donations from our community to keep its doors 
open.  Please support this important cause.   
 
Retreat for Girls 
‘Hearts Set Ablaze’ Retreat, Friday, June 22nd - Sunday, 
June 24th, for girls 11-15 years of age,  led by the Sisters 
of Our Lady Immaculate at St. Ambrose Parish, 
Cambridge, ON. A weekend of faith, friendship, prayer, 
and fun! The cost is $75 and applications can be 
downloaded at:  http://solisisters.ca/youthretreats.html 
Questions about the retreat may be directed to Sr. Mary 
Augustine, srmaryaugustine@solisisters.ca 
 


